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NEWSLETTER  



FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

This has been an extremely busy term and all students, staff and families are looking forward to a well-

deserved break. Remember school returns day one on Monday 19 April 2021. 

School Board Thank you to our  Board m em bers w ho m et last w eek. It is pleasing to  note 

the commitment of our community and that we have robust discussions to drive our strategic 

intentions for the school. The School Board will now meet twice a term and will be focusing heavily on 

collaborating for the next Business Plan. Our next Board meeting is Wednesday 12 May at 4.30pm. 

Swimming Carnival An enorm ous thank you to the hard w orking Mrs McCarthy, school 

staff and parent volunteers for making our swimming carnival so successful. Our interschool team 

competed in the Interschool Carnival at Fremantle Aquatic Centre on Tuesday 30 March. A summary 

of the carnival and results will be posted by Mrs McCarthy on Connect this week.  

Harmony Day / National Day Against Bullying The school celebrated inclusivity, 
diversity and kindness all in one day. The students wore orange to celebrate and communicate values 
and behaviours that promote harmony and peace. The students participated in fun classroom and 
buddy activities for the day. Thank you Mrs Allier and Mr Hofmeester for organising this special day. 

P&C The P&C and their  sub -committees have been working very hard to co-ordinate fundraising and events for the school. 

They have also been applying for grants to develop and beautify the playgrounds. All of these roles are carried out voluntarily 

and the staff and students value the tireless work the P&C do for our school. 

ANZAC Service Save the date: Friday 23 Apr il 2021 at 9.00am  w ill be the ANZAC Service. W e w ill hold the 

service in the undercover area to facilitate the school community attending. Our local veterans form RAAFA will be our special 

guests for the service. More information will follow in Connect in Term 2 Week 1.  

Individual Parent Teacher Interviews Results from  the recent survey highlighted that parents found the 

individual parent teacher interviews to be very valuable, seventy four families responded and 99% were in favour of the 

meetings. It is also noted that 86% found the booking system to be helpful. The school will look at the feedback and make 

changes accordingly. 

I am hoping that with all upcoming surveys there will be a greater response rate as I really like feedback from a wider number 
of respondents as it then creates a clearer picture of perspectives.  

 

On behalf of the school I wish you all a Happy Easter and a safe holiday.  

 

 



 

Parking 

There are still some parents creating dangerous situations by parking incorrectly.  

When driving around the school please adhere to the road rules.   

This is a constant problem and it is putting our children at risk.   

It also means no idling or parking in a no standing zone or in the middle of the road. 

For the safety of all of our children please ensure:   

You drive in a clockwise direction around the school   

You park in designated parking bays only   

You don’t idle or park in No Standing zones   

You park facing the correct direction  

Children get in and out of the car on the curb side of the vehicle 

 

Kiss and drive    

You do not get out of your car    

The engine remains running    

You drive forward   

Do not reverse into a bay    

Do not double park  

Staff Car Parks are for staff only. Children should not walk through the staff car parks. 

Reading Rangers 

This before school program has once again commenced and involves children from Years 1 &2 
reading with Year 6 mentors. The Library is buzzing with children reading and chatting each 
Monday – Wednesday morning. A huge thankyou to the Perfects, Factions Captains, Values 
Leaders, Mrs Lance, Mrs Reid and Mrs Foster for their assistance with this program. 



 SCHOOL NEWS  

 

               PHYS ED    

Sports Report 

It has been a short and busy term with the Faction and Interschool Swimming Carnival. 

Faction Carnival 

The Faction Swimming Carnival was held on the 18th March at Riverton Leisureplex. Students 

were involved in a range of events including freestyle, breaststroke, backstroke, relay and novelty 

events. A huge thank you to the parent volunteers and the great teamwork from staff which 

contributed to a successful morning. We had many competitive heats with enthusiastic students 

cheering on their faction. All children should be very proud of the way in which they conducted 

themselves with spirit and great sportsmanship. Congratulations to our champions and runners 

up who were awarded trophies on the day. Well done to Gold Faction for achieving the highest 

points.  

Faction Swimming Results 2021 

Year 4 Boys    Year 4 Girls 

Runner Up - Jayden   Runner Up - Ruby                           

Champion - Joshua   Champion - Ava  

 

Year 5 Boys    Year 5 Girls 

Runner Up - Lucas    Runner Up - Olivia  

Champion - Aldrich   Champion - Jasmine 

 

Year 6 Boys    Year 6 Girls 

Runner Up - Flynn   Runner Up - Rishi 

Champion - Yanson   Champion - Mia   

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Faction Points/Places 

1st Place - Gold  
2nd Place - Red 
3rd Place - Green 
4th Place - Blue 

Interschool Carnival 

The Interschool Swimming Carnival took place on Tuesday at Fremantle Pool. Once again the 

Bull Creek students upheld their fine reputation with excellent manners, enthusiasm and 

sportsmanship. It was wonderful to see them congratulating students 

from competing schools. Thank you to our parent volunteer and also 

to the staff who assisted on the day. Bull Creek gained second place 

overall and won the Meritorious Shield which is based on school 

numbers. Congratulations to our champions and runners up. All 

competitors should be very proud of their efforts. 

Well done to: 

Mia - Year 6 Runner-up Girl  

Yanson - Year 6 Runner-up Boy 

Aldrich - Year 5 Champion Boy 
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          WATTLE 2  

Wow! What a term it has been! The students of Wattle Two have made a brilliant start to Year 
Three, and are well and truly settled in.  

We have recently completed our persuasive writing unit where we learnt all about how to convince 
people to agree with our opinion!  

In maths, we have been working very hard on our place value and developing our ability to read, 
write and manipulate numbers up to 10,000.   

The students of Wattle Two have also been learning about different types of Celebrations in HASS. 
So far, we have learnt all about Chinese New Year and St Patricks day.  

We can’t believe that our first term in Year Three is already over already, yet we are very much 
looking forward to our holidays!  

 

Ms DiFonzo and Ms Tloczek 
Wattle 2 Teachers 

     BANKSIA 4    

Pop – its Take Over Banksia Four 

The latest craze was creeping into class so in true Banksia style we have embraced it fully. 

Pop-it’s are a sensory fidget toy that has given us many learning opportunities; 

Anxiety, fine motor skills, focus, belonging, hygiene, fidgeting versus distraction, self - manage-

ment and more. 

Shyla – The pop it makes me feel happy because it’s satisfying and calming. 

Iggy – They are really satisfying to pop and it means I’ve always got something to do. 

Jethro – Pop its help me focus when I’m trying to listen to Mrs Allier. 

Michael – Pop its can help you concentrate on work and learning time. 

Jasmine – You can play with them in different ways. 

Olivia – Pop its make me focus. 

Mrs Allier 
Banksia 4 Teacher 
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    WATTLE 8    

Wow!! We have come to the end of Term 1 already! The amazing children of Wattle 8 have set-

tled in beautifully and it is wonderful to see all the friendships that have developed over the 

Term. We embarked on a big project in the first couple of weeks. We wanted to create a picket 

fence of our class to show how special we are and that we work together as a team. First we had 

our bodies traced around and then we painted them. “This is so much fun” was a comment we 

heard a lot. We finally got the fence up and it looked fantastic. Then sadly, the pickets began to 

fall. Thanks to all who kept picking us up!!!! We have a new idea for the reestablishment of the 

fence next term. We think!!! 

In Maths we have been learning about number, volume and capacity and our PP children are 

looking at shapes. We went on a shape treasure hunt around the school and were amazed at how 

many circles we found. 

In HASS we have been looking at our families and sharing special traditions and celebrations. We 

have loved learning about how special all our families are. 

Swimming lessons have been enjoyed by all. It has been wonderful to see how independent and 

organised the children have been.  

“I like to have fun in the pool” – Isla 

“I like doing the freestyle” – Stirling 

“I like seeing my friends in the pool” – Sloan 

“I like going on the bus and talking to Bria” - Alysa 

And now, as we come to the end of the term, it is nearly Easter. We have been doing some fun 

activities, including our amazing directed drawing Easter 

Bunnies. We found all the eggs on our Easter egg hunt and we 

made sure they were all shared equally. 

We wish everyone a wonderful Easter, and a happy holiday. 

Ms Abbott and Ms McFarlane 
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    WATTLE 4   

Celebrations 
What a term of celebrations it has been.  

Wattle 4 started the year writing personal thank you letters to our Australian heroes. We thanked 
the wonderful work of nurses, doctors, firefighters and our Premier Mark McGowan for their 
outstanding contributions in keeping Australia safe.  

Then it was Chinese New Year. The year of the Ox. We read a beautiful book called Ruby’s Wish by 
Shirin Yim Bridges. It was about a girl who continuously strived for more and a family who 
rewarded her hard work and courage.  

During news sessions students spoke of special celebrations that their family take part in. We 
heard about Diwali, Ramadan and Holi but the favourite being birthdays and Christmas. 

Saint Patrick’s Day was on March 17th and the Year 2/3’s were told if you don’t wear something 
green you may be pinched. Luckily there were no little leprechaun visiting us that day. We wrote 
wishes for the world, our family, a friend and ourselves on four-leaf clovers. 

Following this was a combined Anti-Bullying Day and Harmony Day celebration. All students 
wore orange to celebrate the Harmony message of cultural diversity and everyone belongs. 
Students drew pictures on a hand template that represented them and their culture. This was 
then displayed with all hands together making a peace sign. Anti-Bullying Day was a highlight 
for Wattle 4 as we got to hang out with our buddy class, Sheoak 5. Together we discussed what 
bullying is and why it is unacceptable. Students wrote compliments to each other on orange 
wrist bands and wore them with pride.  

We have swum to the end of term one and are all feeling ready to celebrate Easter and a well 
deserved two weeks break. But we thought we’d leave you with a positive quote from our 
sunflower display.  

“Model your life like a sunflower. When times are tough, make sure you stay focused on the 
positive things in the same way that the sunflower keeps its face turned towards the sun.” 

Happy holidays everyone.  

Mrs Austin 
Wattle 4 Teacher 
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Term 2 - Week 1  

Monday, 19 April School Returns Today 

Tuesday, 20 April Bike Ed Program B6, B4 (Yr 6’s) 

Wednesday, 21 April Bike Ed Program B5, B4 (Yr 6’s) 

Friday, 23 April ANZAC SERVICE 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Term 2 - Week 2  

Monday, 26 April ANZAC Day Holiday—NO SCHOOL TODAY 

Tuesday, 27 April School Returns Today 

Tuesday, 27 April Bike Ed Program B4 and S6 (Yr 5’s) 

Wednesday, 28 April Bike Ed Program S5 

Friday, 30 April Assembly S4 

Term 2 - Week 3  

Tuesday, 4 May Bike Ed Program W3, W4 - Yr 2’s 

Wednesday, 5 May Bike Ed Program W5, W6, W8 - Yr 1’s 

Friday, 7 May Mother’s Day Stall—P&C 

Term 2 - Week 4  

Tuesday, 11 May NAPLAN Writing 

Wednesday, 12 May NAPLAN Reading 

Thursday, 13 May NAPLAN Language Conventions 

Friday, 14 May NAPLAN Maths 

Term 2 - Week 5  

Monday, 17 May NAPLAN Catch Up 

Friday, 21 May Assembly W5 

  

Term 2 - Week 6  

Friday, 21 May P& C Disco 
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